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Mr Bernard Beatty
Principal

Looking back on the last 10 weeks, it has been an exciting 
term with a numerous sporting, agricultural competitions 
and student and parent activities.  

Year 12 Parent Dinner
The College hosted a highly successful  Year 12 Parent 
Dinner in which we heard from guest speaker Erin 
Gorter (Meat & Livestock Australia Board Director) 
and her perspective for a positive future for our  Year 12 
students going into agriculture as a career.  
We also heard from Meghan Cornelius (Graduate 
2003) who has made a career with the Department of 
Agriculture and Food and is in the last stages of receiving 
her doctorate in sheep-worm resistance.  Chris Giles 
(Graduate 2006) spoke on his career that saw him go 
onto university and study Marine Biology and gaining 
employment with the Fisheries Department and how he 
made the decision to leave his career to go into the world 
of fi nance with Bendigo Bank.  
It was encouraging to hear these two ex-students and 
how this College had aided them in being able to have the 
confi dence to take on challenges and problem solve their 
way through to both being highly successful leaders in our 
community.  
For  Year 11 parents, we will again hold this event on the 
Thursday before the March long weekend in 2017, so 
please keep the date free.  Accommodation is provided.

Along with the Year 12 Parent Dinner we have competed 
in the Graeme Wood Cricket Shield, Mursell Shield  Tennis, 
Scuba Diving, Surf Camp, Wagin Woolorama, Gate 2 Plate 
in Denmark (Beef Judging competition), Autumn Carnival 
in Harvey as well as students participating in the  Year 11 
Short Courses and the  Year 12’s attending BStreet Smart 
at the Convention Centre, which is a highly acclaimed 
road safety program.  All in all there has been signifi cant 
educational outcomes for our students and I would like 
to acknowledge the many staff who have made these 
activities possible for our students.

Autumn Carnival
Thirty fi ve students attended the Autumn Carnival 
in Harvey on the 18, 19 and 20 March.  Once again it 
was a privilege to be involved with the students and the 
sportsmanship and behaviour throughout the weekend 
was exceptional.  Cunderdin ended up second overall 
having won a number of events including the cricket, 
tennis, crochet, triathlon and volleyball.  I would like to 
thank Mr Travis Hooper, Mr Kim Gray, Mr Shane 

Childs  and Mrs Karen Rudland for their continued 
support of this event.

Interim Reports
Interim Reports were posted last week so parents should 
have or be close to receiving them.  If you have any 
queries or concerns please do not hesitate to contact the 
appropriate staff member, Travis Hooper or myself.

Board Meeting
At the recent Board meeting, we sought feedback from 
the Board on two issues; fi rstly allowing students to return 
Monday morning before school and the second proposal 
was to allow students into other dormitories.  
On the fi rst point, it has been decided to leave the policy 
as is i.e. students are not to return later than 8.30pm on 
the night before school resumes as it was felt to be overly 
disruptive to the school routine.  
On the second issue, we are allowing students of the 
same year to be able to enter friends dormitories.  This 
will only be for a trial period with restrictions which will 
be explained and it will be up to the students to make it 
work effectively for all concerned.    

Jemma Read (Graduate 2015)
Congratulations to Jemma Read who has been selected 
to represent Australia in the tetathalon event held in 
Ireland.  This event incorporates four stages of running, 
swimming, horse riding and shooting.  College parent 
Sheila Oorschot is managing the team and we wish 
them well for this national competition.
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Mr Stephen Prangnell
Design & Technology

Extra Workshop Sessions
The Automotive, Engineering and Furnishing workshops 
are open twice a week after school.  Several students have 
taken advantage of the extra time to complete exercises 
enabling them to start work sooner on their major 
projects. This has obvious advantages for students who 
utilise this time. 
There are also some students who need to attend to gain 
extra assistance to ensure they meet the requirements 
for their courses. 

Furnishing & Engineering Accounts
As student’s commence their major projects, the College 
is happy to purchase all materials on your behalf.  This has 
proved to be time saving in terms of reducing delays in 
material arriving and being able to rectify ordering errors 
quickly.
Our process for sending out project accounts is outlined 
below.  We are trying to ensure parents don’t get a 
surprise when accounts arrive. 
Initially a “Commencement Account” and a “Project 
Confi rmation Slip” will be sent home. Parents need to 
return the Project Confi rmation Slip as quickly as possible 
so that students may start their projects.  Then payment 

of the Commencement Account (50% estimate of the 
approximate total cost) is required.  On completion of 
the project, a detailed fi nal account will be sent with the 
balance due before the project can be collected.

Year 11 Trade Tour
Mr Elliott and Mr Sutton are organising the Trade Tour 
this year.  Students will be visiting WESTRAC and Hofmann 
Engineering.  Both venues give students an insight into 
these companies.  Any students interested in doing a trade 
should ensure they go on this tour as it provides valuable 
information regarding gaining apprenticeships in a variety 
of industries.
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Mr Kim Gray
Farm Manager

The end of fi rst term is only one week away and so much 
has happened in a very busy start to the year.  Year Eleven 
students will fi nish their short courses next week so a 
more normal routine on farm will be established for them 
in second term.

Twenty two students travelled to Wagin Woolorama 
to compete in the Young Judges Championships as well 
as the shearing and wool handling competitions. In the 
Judging competition, there were over sixty competitors 
from Colleges around the state and Cunderdin students 
had a fantastic day out winning top ten places in all areas. 
In the Merino 
judging, the team of 
Danny Halligan, 
Reece Fisher, 
Grace Davey and 
Phillip McDonald 
placed 1st, and 
individually Reece 
Fisher placed 1st 
with Aimee Tyson 
2nd.  
In the Wool Judging, Chloe King placed 3rd and Ben 
Liddelow 5th. 
Poll Dorset Judging, Kaiden Johnston 2nd and Jayden 
Smith 3rd. 
Cattle Judging, Mac Kempton 2nd, Megan Stevens 5th 
and Acacia Shannon 11th.

In the Novice 
S h e a r i n g , 
S h a n n o n 
M c L e a n 
placed 2nd, 
K a i d e n 
J o h n s t o n 
5th, Cody 
Eva 6th, 

Hayden Wiltshire 8th, Ben Liddelow 15th and Bailey 
McDonnell 16th. 
In the Novice Wool Handling Jayden Smith placed 2nd 
and in the under 21 Shearing, he placed 6th.
Not to be out done by his students Mr Laird entered 
the open Wool Handling competition and placed 1st. Mr 
Laird also entered the College Poll Dorset sheep in “1 
Ram 2 Ewes Group” and placed 2nd , with a “Progeny 
Group”  also placed 2nd .
Congratulations to all the students for their efforts both 
on the day and the training they did in their own time 

leading up to Woolorama.  A special mention to Mr Laird 
and Mr Byrnes for the coaching of students prior to the 
competition.

While on the topic of student success, Mr Byrnes took a 
team of eight students to Albany to compete in the “Gate 
to Plate” competition.

On the 15th to 17th of March Cunderdin Ag once again 
attended the Albany Ag Society’s Interschool Beef Industry 
Challenge. The event is held at Willyung Farms feedlot in Albany.  
Through the course of the event, students were treated to 
information sessions from beef industry leaders and experts 
many of whom have been through the Ag College system 
themselves.  After all of the information sessions had concluded, 
students were selected at random to be quizzed on what they 
had learned.  Teams consist of eight students and this year 
we took; Todd Williams, Mac Kempton, Inaya Stone, 
Nicola Pronk, Brodie Metcalfe, Rohan Obst, Bill 
Schorer and Lawson Butler.  
Todd was tested on Low Stress Stockhandling techniques. 
Nicola was tested on meat cuts and what you need to know 
about beef and came fi rst. Lawson was tested on marketing 
beef and came third. Bill was tested on understanding beef 
structure and came third. Rohan was tested on NLIS,  livestock 
identifi cation and traceability and Mac, Brodie and Inaya 
were tested on all subjects. They placed fi rst, second and third 
respectively. 
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This fantastic effort by all of our students saw us come second 
to Denmark Ag by only 20 points and I’m informed, saw us 
fi nish well in front of all other schools. The other schools in 
attendance were Harvey Ag, Narrogin Ag, Mt Barker Senior 
High and Great Southern Grammar, which means that the 
competition was stiff with some of these schools having much 
larger cattle enterprises than the one at Cunderdin. 
The students  should be commended on a fantastic effort and 
we will look forward to going to the event next year in the 
hopes of getting our name on that illustrious shield.

Shaun Byrnes

Elsewhere on the farm, development has continued 
with the new insulated roof on the Piggery fi nisher shed 
completed and back in use. The Farrowing shed upgrade 
is all but fi nished with new side wall shutters fi tted and 
two new evaporative air conditioners installed, with the 
only hold up being the arrival of the correct control box. 
Well done to Miss Davey for managing the piggery while 
these improvements were being installed as it has caused 
signifi cant disruption to operations.

The Cropping section has started sowing some oats for 
feed for livestock and with the 76mm of rainfall received 
over Easter the oats should jump out of the ground and 
provide some early feed for cattle and sheep. The boom 

spray will be busy next week keeping germinating weeds 
under control and preserving moisture in paddocks 
marked down for the cropping program this year.

The Butcher shop has been a hive of activity with the 
installation of a new smoke oven and processing animals 
to keep up with the demand of the kitchen to feed all 
the students. Mr Frantom has had a steady stream of 
students passing through the butcher shop learning the 
skills of butchering and the class teachers have also taken 
advantage of his knowledge bringing  students down to see 
carcasses on the hook .  This gives real meaning to fat scoring. 

In the farm 
workshop Mr 
Ball has had 
students building 
a new round bale 
feed out trailer 
that will allow 
the unrolling 
of round bales 
without the need of hydraulics or a tractor.  This means 
that it can be towed with our normal dual cab utes and 
still be unrolled in the paddock. This is very nearly fi nished 
and the next decision is what colour to paint it.

Farm Report continued

Mrs Tanya Glover
Manager Corporate Services

WOW!  The end of Term One is almost here! 
Please remember all charges and the fi rst Boarding 
instalment should have been paid in Term One unless you 
are on a payment plan or have contacted me with advice 
of future payments. 
The second instalment for Boarding fees $2,759.00 are 
due by 26 April 2016. 
Parents/guardians who are not receiving AIC or are not 
having the AIC instalments directed straight to the College 
should forward payments to the College before 26 April.
I ask anyone who is experiencing payment diffi culties to 
keep in contact with me. We are more than happy to 
work with parents on payment plans that suit your own 
circumstances.

Methods of payment:
ELECTRONIC BANKING
Name of Account:  WA College of Agriculture – Cunderdin
Bank: Bendigo Bank  
BSB Number: 633 000   Account Number: 155 427 040
EFTPOS FACILITY

There is EFTPOS available at the front offi ce for payments. 
This also allows us to take credit card payments over the 
phone.
CHEQUES
Cheques can be made out to WA College of Agriculture 
Cunderdin and posted to PO Box 132 Cunderdin WA 
6407.
BAHA ($2,105 off your fees!)
Boarding Away from Home Allowance forms are due to 

me as soon as possible. Early 
next term, I will be contacting 
those that have not forwarded 
the necessary paperwork to 
enable you to have $2,105.00 
credited to your student’s 
account.

Please call 9635 2100 if you require a new form or have 
any queries. Thank you.

I would like to wish everyone a safe and enjoyable holiday. 
Take care.
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Mr Darryl McCart
Residential Manager

Reach Boarding
Apologies to parents affected by the recent melt down 
of Reach Boarding which saw parents receiving multiple 
text messages and emails all displaying the same message. 
This problem originated with the provider and not the 
College.  The problem has now been fi xed and should not 
occur again. 
One of the features of the program is that if leave 
arrangements change at any time, parents have two 
options.  If leave has been approved, just submit a new 
leave application.  If leave has not been approved by 
the College, you can login and update the current leave 
application.  There is no need to ring Residential staff to 
try and update as they are not able approve changes to 
leave. 
Students are encouraged to submit leave applications so 
that parents only have to approve the leave application. 
If early leave is being requested and no information is 
provided as to why early leave is requested, the leave 
application will be rejected, so please provide the 
information in the leave application. 
When leave indicates a return time before 5.30pm, 
Reach Boarding automatically requests an evening 
meal for your child.  Imagine the frustration for 
kitchen staff when that person does not arrive until 
a later time and the meal is not required - a bit the 
same as you expecting 20 people for dinner and only 
10 actually roll up.
Please also be aware that Residential staff will contact 
parents if their child has not signed in within 30 minutes 
of their indicated return time.

After School Activities
There have been a number of sporting activities being run 
after school in response to students indicating there was 
nothing to do after school. Some of these include Cricket 
and Tennis practice with Mr Beatty and Furball with myself.  
These are in addition to Football and Hockey training 
which are held in town. Netball training will commence 
shortly. 
The College will transport students to training for 
Football, Netball and Hockey in town. Once fi xtured 
games commence, the College will also transport and 
supervise students at home and away venues.

Student Permission Forms for these local sports can be 
found on the College website.

Excursions
Students have attended a number of excursions including 
trips to Perth CBD for shopping, movies, Bounce and 
Wagin Woolarama.  
Students are starting to put ideas forward for excursions 
and as long as they are achievable, every effort will be 
made to make sure they happen.

College Nurse
Nicole Harwood from the Primary 
Health Campus at Cunderdin holds clinics 
at the College every Thursday morning for 
students needing to discuss medical issues 
not requiring a visit to the doctor. In addition 
to this, Nicole will also follow up on students 
who have attended the hospital.  
We have recently started workshops for 

students with Nicole, so far both the Year Eleven and  Year 
Twelve girls have attended in informal groups discussing a 
range of topics. It is envisaged that groups of boys will 
follow in the same context next term.

Weekend Leave
Parents and students are reminded that students are 
required to  return to the College by 8.30pm at the latest 
after weekend leave.

Laundry
A number of students have lost demerit points off their 
Good Standing for failure to pick up their laundry after 
school.  It is not hard to pick up laundry as it is available 
for collection at afternoon tea and after school.  Picking 
up your laundry only ensures the laundry lady has some 
room to place the next lot of laundry when completed.

End of  Term Arrangements
The College closes at 12.20pm on Friday 8 April and 
commences at 8.00am 26 April.  
Students can return to the College after 4.00pm on 
Monday 25 April.  An evening meal will be supplied on the 
25 April for students returning before 5.25pm or student 
returning on the Kalgoorlie train, if a meal is requested.

I would just like to put in writing and let you know how exceptional the behavior of the students has been at the pool this year. 
Th e students are generally well behaved, but like all teenagers, they sometimes lose perspective and make mistakes or have minor 
behavioural issues.
Not this year though, the respect the students have shown to the staff , facility and other patrons should be commended. 
Joel - Cunderdin Pool Manager
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Mrs Jane Beatty
Class

Interim Reports 
By now you will have received your child’s interim report. 
If you have any questions regarding your child’s interim 
report please do not hesitate to contact the subject 
teacher or myself for information.  At any time, we 
welcome any questions you may have regarding your son 
or daughters progress.

Year 11 and 12 ATAR – Exam week Term 2
Just a friendly reminder that the fi rst scheduled exams for 
the ATAR students will be held:

Yr 12 -  Term 2 Week 6  (30 May – 01 June)
Yr 11 -  Term 2 Week 7  (08 June - 10 June)

These exams are held at the College in the Recreation 
Centre and replicate the fi nal WACE examinations in 

order to best prepare the students.
There are sample exams for Yr 11 and 12 ATAR on the 
School Curriculum and Standards Authority website.
www.scsa.wa.edu.au
Please note that we do not reschedule exams for 
students without a medical certifi cate.

Connect
A reminder to please make sure you send in the paperwork 
to be able to access Connect.  This enables you to keep up 
with your child’s marks and also have a look at what they 
are doing in class.
Contact Mr Paul Jasper if you need the information to 
be resent to you.

BStreet Smart - Ms Kristy Hackford
On the 16th March the year 12s attended a seminar run by the RAC on driver safety called BStreet Smart. BStreet 
Smart is a seminar focusing on young drivers and some of the issues they may come across while driving. Th ere 
is a simulated car accident, in which the public, police, ambulance and fi re and rescue attend. Th ey show us what 
happens when a serious car accident happens on the roads. Th ey use the jaws of life to show us what happens 
when people can’t get out of vehicles aft er an accident. Th e end of the event is where everyday people come 
and share their experiences and how their lives have been impacted by road trauma. Th is year there was a man 
from the RAC Helicopter service explaining what it is he does and how they fi ll their days. It was interesting 
to fi nd out that they have three levels of 
assistant and obviously the most important 
is attending serious crash or injury victims. 
He told us about attending an accident on 
the highway in the Wheatbelt for a young 
girl who was hit by a drunk driver. Th e girl 
survived but it was because she fought to 
stay alive on the roadside and initially he 
thought he was already too late. He told us 
that if we ever meet, it will probably be the 
worst day of our life. 

Th e next speaker was a woman; she told us how she lost her daughter, Bron, in a motorcycle accident just a 
year before. She reminded us how just one moment of indecision can change not only yours, but your whole 
families lives forever. She told us how if Bron had thought about the fact that the rider of the motorcycle had 
been drinking, she may never have gotten on that bike. She told us that if her daughter had thought for one 
moment that she would not come home that night; she never would have gotten on that bike. We all took 
something away from the stories the speakers shared and I think it would have been hard not to feel for the 
people who have experienced such traumatic events throughout their lives. We all left  with a new appreciation 
for family and friends.

And of course no excursion to Perth is complete without a Maccas run.  
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CY O’Connor Institute www.cyoc.wa.edu.au Campuses at Northam, Muresk, Narrogin, Merredin and Moora
(Incorporating Charles Sturt University Bachelor of Agricultural 

Business Management)
Curtin University www.curtin.edu.au Year 12 Parent Information Session

Tuesday 7 June 5.00pm – 7.30pm
Open Day 

Sunday 31 July 10.00am - 4.00pm
Edith Cowan University www.ecu.edu.au Future Student Information Evening

Mt Lawley Campus
Tuesday 15 March 6.00pm

Campus Tour
Joondalup Campus

Wednesday 13 April  11.00am – 12.00pm
Campus Tour

Mt Lawley Campus
Tuesday 19 April  11.00am – 12.00pm

Murdoch University www.murdoch.edu.au Science Careers Evening
Wednesday 9 March

Engineering & Information Technology Careers Evening
Wednesday 8 June

TEE Consultants WACE Preparation Series
Monday 4 July

Muresk Institute www.dtwd.wa.gov.au/train-
ingproviders/mureskinstitute

Winter School Program
4 -15 July 2016

Notre Dame University www.nd.edu.au Parent Information Evening
Tuesday 8 March

University of Western 
Australia

www.uwa.edu.au Open Day Sunday 14 August
Parent Information Evening 
Tuesday 22 March 6.00pm
Wednesday 8 June 6.00pm

Leeuwin Voyage during the April Holidays
The Leeuwin is calling all young adventures to join them for a life-changing 7-day adventure these April 
holidays. If you are between 14 and 25 and are willing to step outside of your comfort zone, learn new skills 
and make new friends, a Leeuwin Youth Explorer Voyage is for you. 
During the voyage you will raise the sails, climb the masts, steer the ship, scrub the deck and generally have 
the time of your life. 

Our April holidays voyage date is:
9th-15th April (Fremantle – Fremantle)

Our remaining dates for the 2015/16 season are as follows:
21st-28th April (Fremantle – Monkey Mia)
6th- 14th June (Monkey Mia – Fremantle) 
18th-24th June (Fremantle – Fremantle)

A Leeuwin voyage can also earn you 5 WACE points and can count towards your Duke of Edinburgh Award. 

The next voyage leaves on 9 April, so you better hurry! There may be scholarships available to help pay for 
your voyage. Visit www.sailleeuwin.com 
or call (08) 9430 4105.
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University Information

www.cyoc.wa.edu.au Freecall: 1800 627 256 or 08 9622 6789  Agribusiness@cyoc.wa.edu.au

Facebook: Agribusiness Muresk

Agribusiness Degree Taster @Muresk  
for Year 11 and 12 Students

21st-22nd April 2016
28th-29th April 2016

Curious About ‘University Life’?

Duration

Contact

Cost
Register

2 day overnight stay           Day 1 - Explore your career opportunities
Start 10am on Day 1                       Day 2 - University experience
Finish after lunch day 2

Daisy Franz agribusiness@cyoc.wa.edu.au or call 9622 6789

By 11th April 2016 submit application form  
or online agtaster2016.eventbrite.com.au 

$40 toward catering and accommodation

Experience life as a Uni student
Explore career opportunities and pathways to get you there

Talk to recent graduates
Meet current university students

Mix with students from all over WA
Enjoy an experience you will never forget

Apply now as places are limited

OR

Scan to Register

We’re throwing our doors open in the upcoming school 
holidays and inviting your Year 11 and 12 students 
to come along and experience what it’s really like to 
be a Murdoch University student! This event is free 
to attend and we’ll even provide a delicious lunch for 
them to enjoy.
 
Students can choose from the following classes:
• Animal Science
• Information Technology
• Biomedical Science
• Law
• Chiropractic Science
• Philosophy
• Criminology
• Photography

• Engineering
• Physics
• Environmental Science
• Sport and Health Science
• Forensic Science
• Web Communication
• Games Art and Design
 
Registrations for this event are essential and places 
are fi lling fast. Further information can be found via 
the attached fl yer or visiting the website below.
 
We’d ask any interested students to please register 
via http://www.experience.murdoch.edu.au/event/
a-day-in-the-life-of-a-murdoch-university-student/

Murdoch University 
A Day in the Life of a University Student 

For Year 11 and 12 students

Get your pick from the 
cream of the crop

Learn about the advantages of taking on a 
trainee and network with agriculture 

college students
Inclusions
• Information sessions covering
traineeships and how they work
• Complimentary morning tea and lunch
• Speed careering – your own
networking session with potential
trainees

Cost - Free

Date: Tuesday 14 June 2016
Time: 8.45 am – 2.00 pm
Location: Muresk Institute, Muresk
Road, Northam

Registrations essential
To register call or email:

Marissa Dewan - Rural Skills Australia
T: 0409 884 574

E: marissad@ruralskills.com.au

Note:  Our Year 12 students will be 
attending this event.  

Parents of Year 12 VET stream students are 
invited to attend a Training and Employment 
Information Session at Muresk Institute 
on Tuesday 14 June. Information will be 
provided on traineeships, Muresk courses 
and job opportunities in Agriculture. Parents 
can register to attend the information 
sessions about traineeships and Muresk 
courses and can also observe the students 
networking with businesses during the 
Speed Careering. There are options to 
attend individual sessions if it is not possible 
to attend the whole day which starts at 
8.45am and fi nishes at 2pm. Morning tea 
and lunch are provided.
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PJ’s Sport Report - Mr Paul Jasper
What a hecƟ c term of sporƟ ng events and acƟ viƟ es at the College.  So far the College has parƟ cipated in the Mursell 
Tennis Shield qualifi caƟ ons and country fi nals, Graeme Wood Shield, WACOA Autumn Carnival, local basketball 
compeƟ Ɵ on, football and hockey training and preparaƟ on for Coutryweek. 

Mursell Shield Tennis
From the last issue we know that our team of boys and girls won their zone and therefore won the right to play off  in 
the country fi nal in Perth against other country schools.  
Unfortunately Aimee Tyson, Acacia Shannon, Grace Davey and Vanessa Davis won their fi nal by default as the other 
two teams withdrew from the compeƟ Ɵ on making WACOA Cunderdin the country winners of the Mursell girls division. 

The boys played a team from Albany and a team from Bunbury that both won their 
zones. Jayden Fanning, James Steel, Hayden Richter and Luke Ca  o made up the 
side and were ranked in the same order.  The two top ranked boys had some fi erce 
compeƟ Ɵ on against Great Southern Grammar and lost both their games and our 
number three and four won their games. The four boys then played doubles and the 
same result occurred only winning one of the two games.  Unfortunately, this would 
mean the game would be decided by games and we lost the match by 4 games.  
They then had a change of courts and surface due to the rain and played a team that 
would make anyone proud of the sportsmanship our players showed. The Bunbury 
side were too classy in skill, however not so much in court eƟ queƩ e, and beat the 
team across all games.  Making the country playoff  is a great achievement in itself 
and the players, even though the girls never got to play, should be extremely proud 
of themselves!

Autumn Carnival
The Autumn Carnival is held in Harvey over the weekend of 18th - 20th March.  
The students nominated themselves into diff erent sports and through the 
hard work of Mrs Childs were selected into 3 diff erent teams to play in over 
the weekend.  This event, like all school sports, is mostly about parƟ cipaƟ on, 
however I’m sure there was some healthy rivalry and banter over the weekend. 
Cunderdin was runner up at the Autumn Carnival but took out many diff erent 
individual 1st place posiƟ ons including Croquet, Cricket, Tennis, Triathlon 
and Volleyball. The College therefore won 5 out of 14 events, which is an 
outstanding eff ort.  Thank you to Mr Bea  y, Mr Hooper, Mr Childs, Mrs 
Rudland and Mr Gray who gave up their weekend to take students to this 
event, it is very much appreciated.

Country Week
Country week 2016 preparaƟ ons are well underway.  This year we are staying at the Perth Central Caravan Park in self-
contained cabins, the accommodaƟ on will be a pleasant improvement on last years and has shortened the journey to 
UWA playing fi elds by a return trip of 40 mins.  There are 84 students that have indicated they want to parƟ cipate in 
country week. Sports that we have entered in include AFL, Basketball boys and girls, Hockey, Netball and Soccer.  As 
per normal AFL has been the most popular with 45 boys nominated for the team and 27 have been selected in the 
squad. Basketball, Soccer, Netball and Hockey have all of their squads just about set with a few movements sƟ ll to 
occur. A reminder to all students that the event is about parƟ cipaƟ on and if they have the chance to play for another 
one of our teams they are encouraged to help out.
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Friday 8 April END OF TERM ONE
ANZAC Service 11.45am
College closes 12.20pm

Parent Interviews 1.00pm
Monday 25 April ANZAC Day Public Holiday

Students return after 4.00pm - 
Evening meal available if requested

Tuesday 26 April College commences 8.00am
Monday - Wednesday 30 May - 1 June Year 12 Exams

Friday 3 June CLOSED WEEKEND
College Board Meeting 2.00pm

College closes 4.00pm
Monday 6 June WA Day Public Holiday

Students return after 4.00pm - 
Evening meal available if requested

Wednesday - Friday 8 - 10 June Year 11 Exams
Monday - Friday 27 June - 1 July Country Week/Work Experience

Friday 1 July END OF TERM TWO
Semester Two Reports issued

Monday - Friday 18 - 29 July North West Tour/Year 11 Work Experience
Monday 18 July Year 12’s return after 4.00pm

Evening meal available if requested
Tuesday 19 July College commences 8.00am

WA College of Agriculture - Cunderdin
PO Box 132
Cunderdin   WA   6407

Phone: (08) 9635 2100
Fax:     (08) 9635 1334

email:  cunderdin.ac@education.wa.edu.au

Surf Camp - Mr Stephen Prangnell
Th e Surf Camp was held on the 2nd and 3rd April down at Denmark.  Th e 
move down south to Ocean Beach was successful and has provided additional 
opportunities for our students.  Accommodation was at WA College of Ag in 
Denmark, where we were well looked aft er.  It was good for our students to be 
able to interact with the students from Denmark.  Also several students took 
the opportunity to visit the dairy for milking and enjoyed a diff erent aspect of agriculture.
Th e surfi ng was fun and conditions were good, although the swell was a bit big on the fi rst day.  Most students got to 
their feet with varying degrees of success and Todd Williams won the Wax Award (best surfer) for the weekend.  Other 
activities included the Tree Top Walk in the Valley of the Giants, a visit to Th e Toff ee Factory for an Ice Cream and Fish 
and Chips at Peaceful Bay.  
Without volunteers the camp couldn’t go ahead. Th ank you to Mr Shane Childs and Ms Kristy Hackford for their 
assistance over the weekend.


